
 Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the above named Parish Council held on 
14th May 2015 at Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen Village Hall
Declarations of Acceptance of Office were completed before the meeting
Present  
Cllrs: J Anderson, R Bone, R Chitty, S Crumpler, J Morton, P Smith (Chairman), 
Clerk – S Goodwin                                                             


 2 members of the public 
20/15 
Appointment of Chair and Vice Chair

a
Cllr Smith accepted the nomination as Chair and this was agreed unanimously

b 
Cllr Anderson accepted the nomination as Vice-Chair on the understanding that in a year’s time the position would be offered to another councillor.  This was agreed unanimously

Declarations of Acceptance of Office were then completed
21/15  
Accept apologies for absence 
Cllr Hollox, who had not signed the Declaration of Acceptance 
22/15 
Minutes of meetings held on 9th April
Having been circulated previously, it was proposed and accepted that the minutes be agreed
23/15  
Declarations of interest on agenda items.
None
24/15 
Public Speaking
Ed Fisher explained why he wished to be co-opted to the PC
25/15 
Co-option
In accordance with standing orders, councillors voted by ballot and Ed Fisher was co-opted to the PC.

He signed the declaration of acceptance and took his place with the councillors
26/15  
Matters arising 
None
27/15 
Correspondence  received – for information only

a
NorfolkALC - Details of training courses for councillors, clerks and Wordpress were given
b 
Eagre News – suggested that photos of members of PC be shown in May issue.  Agreed that this can be done but for following issue.  Councillors to attend early before June meeting for photos to be taken.   

c 
NCC Flood Risk Management Strategy Document to be circulated to councillors.  Each councillor to respond individually due to closing date for comments being 25 May.
28/15 
Highways –
Clerk to again report overgrown hedge in High Road and that grass is appearing in centre of road in Burnt Lane
29/15 
Speedwatch
Equipment is now in Magdalen and checks will be done as soon as is possible.  More volunteers needed
30/15 
Defibrillator 
Red paint has still not arrived.  Clerk had urged delivery.  Clerk obtained quote for installation from electrician recommended by Community Heartbeat.  Quote for £225 plus vat received.
That installation of cabinet be authorised agreed by all members.
Clerk to contact K Holland concerning repair of handle to phone kiosk in Stow Road
31/15  
Collaboration regarding improvements to river safety
Clerk had not pursued this matter due to lack of time.  Matter to be on next agenda
32/15  
Street Lighting
a 
Although it had been agreed some time ago that street lighting should be updated with LED lighting, clerk felt that it should now be confirmed as the PC was in a financial position to proceed. Prices on replacements had been obtained by clerk and it was confirmed that maintenance and supply costs would be far cheaper with LED lighting
Agreed unanimously that this should take place.


Clerk to ask representative from Westcotec to attend meeting preferably with working model of light and to answer councilors questions such as possibility of passive lighting.  

Street Lighting (cont’s)

b
It was recommended at NCC Lighting Workshop that all lighting should be structurally and electrically tested every 6 years.  Due to lighting stock being replaced in the near future and structural and electrical testing being carried out at that time it was agreed to diary the testing for 6 years time
33/15  
Representatives
a 
Cllr Chitty agreed to continue to monitor the allotments and footpaths and to give a quarterly report

b
Cllr Crumpler agreed to continue to monitor PC assets and to give a quarterly report

c
Cllr Chitty to continue as PC representative on Magdalen Village Hall Committee

d
Cllr Smith to continue as PC representative at SNAP meetings
34/15  
Allotments
Secretary of State had written to give consent for PC to dispose of 10.6 hectares of the Allotments Land.  This does not necessarily that the land will be sold but it does mean that PC will no longer have Statutory Allotment restrictions on the use of that land.  Investigations will now take place as to how best to increase income from use of this land to be used for the benefit of Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen.  One acre of land is to be retained for allotment gardening.

35/15  
Archive Material
Clerk had been given a metal chest with assorted old documents to be kept safely on behalf of the PC, when she started as a clerk.  It was agreed that these documents should be passed to Wisbech and Fenland Museum for safekeeping as they hold other parish documents.  Clerk to deliver documents and chest.
36/15  
Noticeboard
Perspex needs to be replaced at a cost of £45 plus vat as current Perspex is very cloudy.   That replacement part should be ordered was agreed unanimously.

Clerk also reported that one of the hydraulic arms had come off and that Glasdon had offered to repair it FOC when they were next in the neighbourhood.  Clerk had requested that this be marked as urgent as she felt it to be unsafe to use only the one remaining hydraulic arm
37/15  
Planning 
a
15/00506/LDP  Proposed extension considered to be permitted development at Riverbank House, Church Close 

Supported by PC with no additional comment 

b 
15/00717/F  Demolition of lean-to rear extension, construction of 1 and 1/2 storey rear extension at Lynton 9 Stow Road 

Supported by PC with no additional comment 
38/15 
Finance – 
a
Accepted accounts to May 1st

b 
Agreed that payments be made
c
The internal auditor had unexpectedly been unable to attend to audit the accounts and an alternative is to be sought with report to be made at June meeting
d
Due to lack of internal auditor report, it was agreed that Annual Governance Statement would be completed at June meeting

39/15 
Councillors concerns and agenda items for next meeting –information only 

Speedwatch, river dredging and street lighting to be on next agenda

40/15 
Public speaking
Copy of letter from P Smith which had been published in the Eagre News concerning dredging of the river has been sent to H Bellingham MP and Elizabeth Truss MP
41/15  
Confirm date of next meeting – 11 June
42/15  
Resolved to exclude Public and Press in accordance with Section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted concerning staffing

43/15  
Appointing replacement clerk/RFO
Interviews had taken place in April and it was recommended that Helen Carrier be offered the position of Clerk/RFO, with effect from June 1st
This was agreed unanimously.  
Meeting closed at 8.55pm
Chairman ………………………………………………….   Date …………………………………..

